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Walleye makes comeback in Lake Erie

By Daniel Pearce, QMI Agency, tillsongurgnews.com 

Pickerel has made a comeback in Lake Erie, much to the surprise of biologists.

Yearly surveys done on the lake initially led experts to believe the fish, formally known as walleye, was in decline.

But later estimates showed its numbers to be healthy enough that this year's allowable catch by sport and commercial fishermen could be raised by almost one-third.

This year, the Lake Erie Committee, made up of representatives from Ontario, Michigan, New York, Ohio, and Pennsylvania, has set a quota of 2.919 million walleye — up from 2.2 million in 2010.

John Cooper, spokesperson for the Ontario Ministry of Natural Resources, said the better numbers are probably due to an "exceptional" spawning year in 2003 and another strong one in 2007.

Those fish, Cooper said, are now older and ready to be caught.

Every year, the lake is trawled with nets to catch a variety of fish, which are examined, measured, and weighed. From those observations, experts project the entire population of the lake for a specific fish.

"At this point last year, we thought it'd be a lot worse for walleye," Cooper said. "Last year, it didn't look very promising." It's a different story for perch. Right now, estimates put its numbers in Lake Erie at 130 million, down 28% from 2010 and a big drop from the mid-2000s when 400 million perch swam in the lake.

As a result, quota is down 3.7% for this year to 12.651 million pounds, compared to 13.137 million in 2011.

Perch, said Cooper, "are small fish but there's lots of them. Even at 130 million, that's still a pretty good situation out there."

The walleye quota is for the west end of Lake Erie, where many commercial fishermen out of Port Dover trawl the lake. A walleye quota for the east end of the lake will be announced later this spring.

"We're seeing the situation for perch improving east of Long Point. It seems to be doing quite well," Cooper added.

Fish populations in the lake are jointly managed by governments on both sides of the border.

The Lake Erie Committee tries “to balance providing fish but not jeopardizing the future of the fisheries," Cooper said. "Complicated mathematical models are used to find that balance."
